Rodeo Municipal Advisory Council



Dr. Anthony Hodge, Chairman Supervisor Federal D. Glover, District V

Vincent Manuel, Staff Liaison for the Rodeo MAC 151 Linus Pauling, Hercules, CA 94547 (925) 335-8200

The Rodeo Municipal Advisory Committee serves as an advisory body to the Contra Costa County Board of Supervisors and the County Planning Agency.

ANNUAL REPORT for 2016

January 26, 2017

Rodeo Senior Center, 199 Parker Avenue, Rodeo, CA 94572

Activities and Accomplishments:

January: Unfortunately, there was no meeting held in January.

February: No Official Business could be conducted for lack of a quorum.

March: Monthly reports were given by the California Highway Patrol, Sheriffs office, and Rodeo-Hercules Fire. In addition, Good Neighbor Agreement Grants were awarded to New Horizons, YMCA, Rodeo Parks and Recreation, and Meals on Wheels.

April: Monthly reports were given by the California Highway Patrol, Sheriffs office, and Rodeo-Hercules Fire. In addition, Good Neighbor Agreement Grants were awarded to Contra Costa Library and Rodeo Youth Mentoring.

May: Monthly reports were given by the California Highway Patrol, Sheriffs office, and Rodeo-Hercules Fire. In addition, Good Neighbor Agreement Grants were awarded to New Horizons, YMCA, Rodeo Parks and Recreation, Meals on Wheels, Contra Costa Library and Rodeo Youth Mentoring. In addition, Supervisor Federal Glover attended the meeting to discuss the possibility of either combining the R-10 and the RMAC or reducing the number of members on the RMAC from currently 7 – 5 members. Comments were considered from R-10 members, RMAC members, and the public.

June: Monthly reports were given by the California Highway Patrol, Sheriffs office, and Rodeo-Hercules Fire. In addition, Supervisor Glover decided to retain the R-10 as is and reduce the number of members on the RMAC from 7 – 5 members. Also, a presentation was given by BART Director Zakhary Mallet. The Director's report focused on BART's current needs and it's plan for critical infrastructure needs.

July: No Official Business could be conducted for lack of a quorum.

August: Good Neighbor Agreement Grants were awarded to New Horizons, YMCA, Rodeo Parks and Recreation, Contra Costa Library, Rodeo Youth Mentoring, and Rodeo-Hercules Fire.

September: No Official Business could be conducted for lack of a quorum.

October: Monthly reports were given by the California Highway Patrol, Sheriffs office, and Rodeo-Hercules Fire. In addition, Good Neighbor Agreement Grants were awarded to John Swett School District and New Horizons. In addition, a presentation was given by Robert Nelson, Contra Costa Sheriff's Department on the NEW Bayo Vista Project.

November: No meeting was held due to the holidays. **December:** No meeting was held due to the holidays.

Membership Attendance 2016:

Name	Jan	Feb	Mar	April	May	June	July	Aug	Sept	Oct	Nov	Dec
Anthony Hodge		1	'	×	'	✓	✓	V		V		
Deborah Drake	NO	X	'	V	V	V	×	V	NO	V	NO	NO
Clover Mahn	MTG	~	'	V	V	~	V	V	MTG	/	MTG	MTG
Theresa Foglio		X	'	/	V	V	×	V		/		
Necolle Savoy		1	×	/	V	V	×	×		X		

Rodeo Municipal Advisory Council



Dr. Anthony Hodge, Chairman Supervisor Federal D. Glover, District V

Vincent Manuel, Staff Liaison for the Rodeo MAC 151 Linus Pauling, Hercules, CA 94547 (925) 335-8200

The Rodeo Municipal Advisory Committee serves as an advisory body to the Contra Costa County Board of Supervisors and the County Planning Agency.

- The Rodeo Municipal Advisory Council (RMAC) and the County Service Area R-10 Citizens Advisory
 Committee work to ensure that there is continuous community input always being transmitted to Supervisor
 Glover regarding common concerns. In addition, staff meets quarterly with the Superintendent of the John
 Swett School District to discuss issues of common concern and important to the School District.
- District V Staff monitors the Rodeo Senior Center located at 189 Parker Avenue to ensure that the facility is in good repair and that the Seniors are receiving lunches on Tuesdays and Thursdays provided by Meals on Wheels.
- District V Staff continuously reports observations of code violations and directs them to the appropriate County Departments. This usually entails working closely with Code Enforcement, the Sheriff's Office, General Services, Fire Department and Rodeo Sanitary District. Communication is regularly made with East Bay Regional Park District on issues related to Lone Tree Point Park.
- District V Staff works on a regular basis with Public Works, Flood Control District to make sure that the Rodeo Creek Watershed is kept clear of major debris and work with the community to conduct Community Creek Clean-ups several times a year. This collaborative project is led by the Contra Costa Resource Conservation District. Project sponsors include the Community Watershed Stewardship Grant Program of the Contra Costa County Watershed Program, administered by the Watershed Project, the Contra Costa County Flood Control and Water Conservation District, Contra Costa County Public Works, and Phillips66.
- District V Staff worked with East Bay Regional Park District (EBRPD) on securing Measure WW Grant funds in
 the amount of \$456,000. In addition, the County added an additional \$150,000 in Park Dedication Funding to
 make needed improvements at the community's Lefty Gomez Park. Working with the County Service Area R10 Citizens Advisory Committee members and hosting several community meetings, a plan was developed to
 make a picnic area with benches and BBQ Pitts and making renovations to the baseball field concession
 stand. The total of the improvements amounts to approximately \$606,000. The project will be completed by the
 end of this year, 2016.
- District V Staff works on a continuous basis with local businesses to understand their local concerns and what
 the County can possible do to assist them. Making sure local businesses are willing to notify us when problems
 or issues arise in the community that they think we can address. We work on an ongoing basis with Four Fools
 Winery also known as the Rodeo Marina and Phillips66 in coordinating community efforts throughout the year.
- District V Staff is in regular contact with County Housing Staff and Residents of the Bayo Vista Community
 managed through the Contra Costa County Housing Authority and work to provide needed resources. LifeLong
 Medical recently had a Grand Opening for a new medical clinic that it opened in the Bayo Vista Community to
 address the needs of residents throughout Rodeo. This new clinic was only possible by working collaboratively
 with LifeLong Medical, the Contra Costa County Housing Authority and utilizing grant funding.
- District V Staff is working with the Contra County Sheriff's Department as they implement a Grant which is enabling them to establish a Sheriff's Sub-Station in the Bayo Vista and increase their community contact and cooperation with residents.